St Vincent's Catholic Primary **School Newsletter**

 $\frac{\hat{}}{}$



To love and serve as Jesus shows us

Friday 15th March 2019

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE

Week ending: 08/03/19

Year Group	Attendance		
Reception	100%		
Year 1	100%		
Year 2	98.5%		
Year 3	94.1%		
Year 4M	99%		
Year 4W	100%		
Year 5	96.8%		
Year 6	97.9%		

Congratulations to Reception, Y1 and Y4W who all had the best attendance in the school.



Well done to this week's super stars!

Reception	Daisy-Mai W		
Year 1	William P		
Year 2	Francesca-Elise W & Oliver M		
Year 3	Hindolo J & Oliver R		
Year 4M	Kaycee G & Alex W		
Year 4W	Sam F & Lois E		
Year 5	Ava S & Connor O		
Year 6	Thomas D & Georgia F		

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations:

Lilly D has been awarded two Blue Peter Badges (one of which is silver) for drawing a picture of the Blue Peter Presenters and making a cake for a friend.





Jess H completed her karate grading this week and achieved her yellow belt (with a tab!).



HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS

Matthew	Mark	Luke	John	
376	438	472	465	

DATES FOR THE DIARY

Monday	
Tuesday	
Wednesday	
Thursday	Y5/6 Football Tournament, Culcheth Primary
Friday	

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

Please note next week (W/C 18/3) is the last week for our Girls Football Club, Dance Club and Art Club. All other clubs will continue for one more week.

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

For your information...

BOOK FAIR

A big thank you to all those who attended and bought books from our school book fair. In total we collected £591.20 and will get £236.48 in commission. The money will be used to purchase books for our school library so that all children can enjoy them. Many thanks.

CAFOD ENVELOPES

As you know, our school supports CAFOD, the Catholic Agency for Overseas Development. With CAFOD, we believe that poverty is not part of God's plan and that, as a Catholic community, we should not give up on the world's poorest people. Therefore, as part of CAFOD's Family Fast Day appeal, we are challenging our pupils to "give it up" this Lent – to give up something they like and donate the saved money to help build a better world.

You should have received a Family Fast Day envelope. Please use this envelope to return your donation to school, no matter how big or small, to support the work of CAFOD.

Thank you for supporting your child's efforts to reach out to the world's poorest communities.



Catholic Agency for Overseas Development

NUT FREE ZONE!

A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who



HEAD LICE

We have had a couple of cases of head lice in school and would ask that you please check your child's hair and treat as necessary. Current advice is to use wet combing or get further advice from your pharmacist for a chemical treatment.

Thank you for your continued support.

RED NOSE DAY

Thank you everyone for wearing something red today and to the children who ran our bake sale , all in support of Comic Relief.

Your kind donations will help to make a difference.



Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any necessary changes. Thank you.

21st March: Football Tournament, Culcheth Primary, Years 5/6
29th March: Mothers Day Assembly led by Year 1
1st/2nd/3rd/4th April: Bike Right Course x 2 Year 5
2nd April: Year 4 Sacramental Programme, Session 5, St Joseph's
Church, 6.30pm

4th April: Rosary

5th April: Year 3 Rejoice Assembly

9th April: Easter Performance Years 3, 4 & 5: 6.00pm

9th April: Kingswood Parents Meeting

10th April Easter Performance Years 3, 4 & 5: 9.00am/ Easter Themed Lunch

10th April: Egg Rolling/Easter Bonnets/Easter Gardens

10th April: School closes for Easter 24th April: School re-opens

PARENTS' EVENING

Thank you to everyone who attended Parents' Evening this week, or who arranged alternative times to see class teachers. Attendance was very high.

We really do appreciate the opportunity to work closely with you to make sure that your child achieves their full potential. If you have not had chance to meet with your child's class teacher and would like to do so, please contact them to make an appointment.

INVITE A LOVED ONE TO LUNCH

It was lovely to welcome Year 1 and Reception loved ones for lunch this week.

We hope you enjoyed sharing lunchtime with us!

Look out for dates coming soon for children in Key Stage 2.

E-mail: stvincents_primary@warrington.gov.uk

Tel: 01925 726544

A Synod for the Archdiocese of Liverpool



Father, we thank you
for the love you have shown us
in the gift of Jesus, your Son.
We thank you for the gift of the Church,
through which you show us
that you are always with us
and are always at work in our lives.

As we journey together to Synod 2020
help us to become the Church that you are calling us to be.
May your Holy Spirit be powerfully
at work among us.
Strengthen each of us and guide Francis, our Pope
and Malcolm our Archbishop.

Help us to respond
to the challenges of our times in new ways
to bring your love to all our sisters and brothers.
We make this prayer
through Jesus Christ Our Lord.

AMEN

"Our journey to Synod 2020 began with a year of prayer (as part of our preparations for the Eucharistic Congress and Pilgrimage). We are now beginning the next stage of our journey.

Discussions will take place, which will begin from the fact that we are not only about managing decline, but we are trying to catch a vision that will move us forward towards missionary discipleship, so that we do not simply follow Jesus but we take the Gospel message to others.

Our Diocesan Advent Prayer which we used last year says, 'Help us to become the Church you are calling us to be'. This is the call of our Synod.

I invite everyone to be part of this adventure: To those who feel far from God and the Church, to all those who are fearful or indifferent, I would like to say this: the Lord, with great respect and love, is also calling you to be a part of his people!

In October 2020 our Archdiocese, priests and people together, will meet to reflect on what we have heard and vote on specific proposals that have arisen from the discussion and sharing in our parishes and pastoral areas. I have decided to work in this way because I believe that the Holy Spirit is at work in the bishops, priests and people of the Archdiocese. So I need each one of you to play your part in our Synod process. Without you we will not hear the call of God guiding us and walking with us on our journey."

Malcolm McMahon OP, Archbishop of Liverpool

For further information, or to complete the survey and have your views hear, please visit: https://synod2020.co.uk/



WARRINGTON WOLVES VS LONDON BRONCOS

HALLIWELL JONES STADIUM OSI Furniture Schools Day Friday 5th April, 7.45pm





Please fill in and return the completed form to your school office or reception

PUPIL NAME	CLASS	YEAR GROUP	EMAIL ADDRESS	TELEPHONE NUMBER	NO. OF JUNIOR TICKETS @ £1	NO. OF ADULT TICKETS @ £5	TOTAL VALUE

OFFICE USE ONLY		
	PAID Y/N	COLLECTED Y/N

Tickets are in the West Stand which is an unreserved standing area

am happy for Warrington Wolves to send me ticket offers and news via email in the future

YES

am happy for Warrington Wolves to send me ticket offers and news via SMS in the future

YES